
 
 
 
 
 
 
Campus Planning Committee 
Meeting Notes 
 
Meeting Date:  July 12, 2022 
 
Members Present: Sam Avery, Brian Baxter, Robert Bork, Liz Crooks, David Hensley,  

Craig Just, Lauren Lessing, Scott Spak 
  
Others: Shawn Albaugh Kleppe, Charlie Anderson, Joe Bilotta, Mike Kearns,  

Rod Lehnertz, Erin Shane, Adele Vanarsdale, Chet Wieland 
 

 
DENTAL SCIENCE BUILDING – RELOCATE BASEMENT GENERATOR 
 
Currently, the building’s diesel generator is located in the southwest corner of the basement. This 
proposal would convert this generator to natural gas and move it outside for placement on a pad 
near the loading dock area.  Many sites were considered though an extensive utility infrastructure 
limits its placement. 
 
Discussion included screening of the generator and stack and potential conflict with planned 
roadway changes (UIHC Master Plan). 
 
Committee members supported this proposal. 
 
CENTER/PROGRAM NAMING WITHIN THE COLLEGE OF EDUCATION 
 
As part of the process for a major naming on campus, a proposal was shared that would rename 
a Center within the College of Education.  With a generous gift funded by the Scanlan Foundation, 
the Iowa Center for School of Mental Health will be renamed the Scanlan Center for School of 
Mental Health.  
 
The purpose of the Center is to provide social, emotional, behavioral, and psychological services 
to schools, not only to aid in COVID-19 recovery but to build capacity for immediate and future 
delivery of mental health supports across the state. The Center will bring together educational 
partners, policymakers, and mental health professionals to serve as a national hub for research-
to-practice implementation related to mental health. This transformational gift from the Scanlan 
Family Foundation will support the Iowa Center for School Mental Health’s Clinical Services as 
well as activities and programs of the Center that support the mental health needs of veterans, 
those serving in the military, and their families.  
 
MISCELLANOUS 
 
There was conversation about a walking tour of campus during one of our next CPC meetings.  
More to follow on this. 
 
 


